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RMLL RIC REPORT
2011 was a very positive year in the RMLL and the referee component was no exception. Overall I was pleased with the level of officiating that our association was able to offer to the RMLL through most of the year, both during the regular season and playoffs. The continued growth in the number of teams in the RMLL and their geographic diffusion throughout parts of four provinces of Canada taxed our resources to the maximum on many weekends this past season, but we were able to staff all RMLL games again this year. Though we were able to deliver our services effectively to the RMLL there are some refinements that need to be made to ensure future efficiencies and I propose to delineate those further as follows.

1. The ALRA instituted and the RMLL helped fund the position of Referee in Chief for the Tier 2 North League.  This league has a wide range of locations and many of these places have very nascent lacrosse programmes and lack experienced senior officials able to referee RMLL level games in a trouble free manner. Marc Andre Filion agreed to undertake filling this position and was both able to assign and mentor many of the officials in the league. The results were very positive and probably exceeded our best expectations. This is something that I would recommend continuing in 2012.
2. The delay in publishing of agreed upon playoffs schedules in Senior B and Junior A caused in my view an unnecessary hardship to the ALRA this season and this needs to be rectified for the future.
3. The RMLL teams in SALA have to consider the benefits, but also the increased costs, of regional referee scheduling in their budgets for 2012. The institution of this may have to be mandated by the RMLL, but SALA seems to be the last place in the RMLL that the referees are regularly accused of “homerism” and I think this could be mitigated through a more regionally based system of referee assigning.

4. Due to a lack of senior officials in Grande Prairie, Ft. McMurray and Cranbrook, the ALRA found it necessary to assign referees into those locations on overnight assignments. RMLL protocols for overnight assignments need to be refined to expedite officials who incur major expenses for these type of games.
5. Although the Uber Clinic has been very successful in regards to standardization of calls throughout our leagues, currently we in the ALRA lack an effective means of upgrading our officials during the season and this is something that needs to be rectified in the future.

The continued growth in major lacrosse over the past five years has put serious strains on our infrastructure within the ALRA, but we remain committed to delivering as high a level of service to the RMLL as we can and we look forward to continued growth and cooperation in 2012 and beyond. Thank you to the board of the RMLL for your continued support and service to lacrosse.  it was a pleasure again to work with so many selfless volunteers and to be a part of the successes we have achieved.
Warren Renden
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